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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 994 allows a driver who has previously been found ineligible for a driver’s license 
because of a mental disability or disease to receive a driver’s license if a physician certifies that 
s/he is recovered to full health. 
 

Significant Issues 
 
Current law provides that a license shall not be issued to a person “who has previously been af-
flicted with or who is suffering from any mental disability or disease that would render him un-
able to drive a motor vehicle with safety upon the highways and who has not, at the time of ap-
plication, been restored to health.”  This seems to provide that a person whose application for a 
license is denied could reapply when his/her health is restored and be issued a license.  In addi-
tion, Section 66-5-6 NMSA 1978 establishes the health standards advisory board, and a process 
of review for persons who have been denied a license because of health reasons.  The board is 
able to receive information from health care practitioners about the condition of the applicant.     
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ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS 
 
MVD will have to establish a process to review information from physicians regarding potential 
licensees.   
 
POSSIBLE QUESTIONS 
 
Does this duplicate and/or conflict with the existing process established for the health standards 
advisory board? 
 
Does current law already provide a method for persons who have been restored to health to re-
ceive a license? 
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